Faick, Katherine@Waterboards

From: Steve Kinney <slkinney@ceoexpress.com>

Sent: Sunday, August 27, 2017 9:35 AM

To: Faick, Katherine@Waterboards

Cc: Randy Short; Steve Buenger; David Dreher; John Adair; Greg Schem; James G. Jones;
Lyn Krieger; keith@castle-light.com

Subject: Comment Letter -- OTC Draft Determination for Mandalay Generating Station

Dear Ms. Faick -- | represent the Lessees of Channel Islands Harbor. This is the group which collectively is responsible for
all of the private investment in and around the harbor through the years, i.e., all of the marinas, the hotels, the
restaurants, the shops, and the apartments and condos. To say that we have a vested interest in the water quality in the
harbor is to state the obvious. Mr. Keith Moore, in his August 9 letter to you below, described very succinctly the major
concern that we have with the planned closure of the Mandalay Generating Station and its circulating pumps. This
system has kept the harbor waters clean since the inception of the harbor. We seek a regulatory ally equally concerned
about the potential future deterioration of our water quality. Please indicate how we can enlist your support in securing
clean water in the years ahead in the face of the planned changes to this proven flushing system.

Thank you --

Steven L. Kinney, Executive Director
Friends of Channel Islands Harbor Lessees Association

From: keith moore <keith@castle-light.com>

Date: August 9, 2017 at 10:38:13 AM PDT

To: "Katherine.Faick@waterboards.ca.gov"
<Katherine.Faick@waterboards.ca.gov>, "MarielaPaz.Carpio-
Obeso@waterboards.ca.gov" <MarielaPaz.Carpio-
Obeso@waterboards.ca.gov>

Cc: "letters@venturacountystar.com"
<letters@venturacountystar.com>, "steve.bennett@ventura.org"
<steve.bennett@ventura.org>, "Linda.Parks@ventura.org"
<Linda.Parks@ventura.org>, "kelly.long@ventura.org"
<kelly.long@ventura.org>, "john.zaragoza@ventura.org"
<john.zaragoza@ventura.org>, "lyn.krieger@mail.co.ventura.ca.us'
<lyn.krieger@mail.co.ventura.ca.us>,
"GM@channelislandsbeachcsd.com"
<GM@channelislandsbeachcsd.com>

Subject: FW: Public comment period and draft determination for
Mandalay Generating Station - OTC Policy

We notice that the Mandalay Station cooling water pumps
and canal

connecting the Cl Harbor to the Mandalay Power Station
are to be abandoned!




Since the 1970’s, the Mandalay Station cooling water pumps
provide an essential function to purge and prevent
stagnation

of Ventura County’s Channel Island Harbor.

The average flow is 10 million / gal / day (from 2010 to 2014)
(design capacity is ~ 250 million gallons/day).

To abandon this system will quite possibly create a stagnant
pond at the north-end of our Harbor!

What are your plans to address this issue?

Keith Moore
(Hollywood by the Sea)
Oxnard, CA

805-551-0983









